April, and the start of a new cricket season. Unfortunately, not a lot of Hetairoi members realise that the season starts in April, so we struggled somewhat to get a side out.

I should start by giving a big thank you to those who did come, some after a bit of arm-twisting. However, it was a shame to turn up at a lovely ground, with good opposition, and to give a poor account of ourselves.
The big achievement was to turn up with 11 players. We agreed that it would be best for the game if the Hetairoi were to bowl first. Trevor Torrington opened with a maiden, and then Marcus Taylor steamed in down the hill. His third ball hit various parts of the batsman’s anatomy and (agonisingly slowly) rolled on to hit the stumps. 

From then on it was downhill, as Ascot scored increasingly freely. After ten overs it was 41-1, but the backup bowlers were not up to the standard of the quicker men. After 32 overs Ascot declared on 217-3. After some initial waywardness, Marcus built up some pace. Trevor bowled well for 0-32 off ten overs of accurate medium pace, and Jeremy Tayllor turned one or two offspinners. The fielding was not great, however, with several catches going down, but this was only to be expected when several of our team had played very little cricket.
Hetairoi managed to score only 107 in reply. The bowling was very steady and accurate, and altogether too much for many of the newcomers. Trevor Torrington hit a quickfire 43 off the spinners with three sixes, but there were four ducks and only three batsmen made double figures.
